
6 June 2021 

Trinity Lutheran Church (TLC)

Sincere Letter of Appreciation  
Phil Kraemer

I would like to formally and sincerely express the council’s, congregation’s, and my 
gratitude for your work as the Chairman of the call committee and your 
accomplished leadership while diligently supporting the needs of the Church. Your 
outstanding service and support to our congregation in this role as Chairman of the 
call committee during the COVID-19 pandemic has been superior. 

Your attention to the facts, the understanding of the church’s needs, and your ability 
to conduct consequential committee meetings despite your medical issues show 
exceptional discipline and dedication to Trinity Lutheran Church. 

Your actions directly impacted TLC by allowing our congregation to call Pastor 
Jackson Onkka which will allow us to continue to prosper on a spiritual level despite 
the COVID-19 pandemic. 

I want you to know that I value the amount of effort you have put into your service 
to the Church. You are significantly appreciated and an honorable man. 

Once again, thank you for your hard work. I look forward to seeing your future 
achievements and successes! 

Sincerely, 

Larry A. Langert 
Larry A. Langert 

President TLC, Cantonment FL 


